Dear Friends,

I’m writing to ask you to lend your voice – where it can make a real difference – to help Toronto’s neediest students.  This is an issue that has been a compelling issue for me for many years, and I would personally appreciate your support.
 
Social Planning Toronto has been leading a campaign to get the Toronto District School Board to direct the funds it receives to support students in need to actually use the money to do that, rather than filling the gaps in its budget.   Right now, some of this money is used to buy computers and other resources for the richest schools in the system!  This funding is touted by the Province as part of their Poverty Reduction Strategy.
 
Please take one minute to sign the petition, and another minute to forward it to friends and colleagues.  The link is http://togethertoronto.ca/campaigns/education.
 
Attached find a one-pager highlighting this issue, and asking people to sign our TogetherToronto.ca letters to local Trustees.  The Board votes on their budget on June 19, so timing is tight!
 
In case you have trouble opening the attachment, the body of it is repeated below (so you could just cut and paste!)
 
Many thanks!
 
John Campey
Executive Director
Social Planning Toronto
 
jcampey@socialplanningtoronto.org
Office 416 351-0095 x 260
Cell (647) 283-9657
 
2 Carlton Street, Ste 1001,
Toronto, Ontario  M5B 1J3
 
www.socialplanningtoronto.org
 
Triple Threat to Equity:
Changing Priorities for Toronto Schools�
 
Should the Toronto District School Board be spending money it receives to support students in need on extra computers for the richest schools in the city? 
 
The TDSB receives $126 million - the ‘Demographic’ portion of the Learning Opportunities Grant (LOG) - to provide support to students living in poverty.  Currently, only about $50 million of that funding is spent on programs that provide direct support.  The remaining $70 million is used to fill gaps in the Board’s budget - everything from supply teachers to outdoor education, to topping up school budgets and computers. 

 
For example, up to $3 million from the LOG is used to supplement the Provincial funding the Board receives for computers in schools.  That works out to about an extra $10 for every student in the TDSB  above the Provincial allocation. 

 
This additional funding is distributed evenly across the board, so the ‘richest’ school in Toronto, Whitney P.S., receives approximately $3,000 per year for computers from this fund for students living in poverty, while Maple Leaf P.S., the ‘poorest’ school in the TDSB, receives the same allocation.   (Incidentally, the Whitney school community fundraises over $300,000 a year, to supplement the programming offered by the school.)

 
Simply changing the allocation for this additional computer funding to reflect the Board’s own ‘Learning Opportunities Index’ would mean that this additional funding from the LOG would reach the students it was intended to support – Maple Leaf P.S. would receive about $7,500  -- without costing the Board an extra penny. 

 
These are the kinds of changes Trustees on the TDSB can make on June 19th, when they vote on the TDSB budget. 

 
Tell your local Trustee it’s time to stop shortchanging Toronto’s neediest students.  Send them a message at http://togethertoronto.ca/campaigns/education.
 
You can find the Social Planning Toronto report on this issue at http://www.socialplanningtoronto.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/05/Triple-Threat-to-Equity-Policy-Brief-May-6-2013-FINAL2.pdf.
Toronto Star coverage of this issue at http://www.thestar.com/news/gta/2013/05/06/tdsb_diverting_100_million_annually_from_programs_for_underprivileged_students_report_says.html
Star editorial on this issue – clarifying the Provincial government’s role at http://www.thestar.com/opinion/editorials/2013/05/07/disadvantaged_kids_are_being_shortchanged_in_toronto_schools_editorial.html.
For more information, or to get involved with the “Triple Threat” campaign, contact Sharma Queiser at squeiser@socialplanningtoronto.org or call (416) 351-0095 x 227.

 
